Freedom of Information Act 2000 – childcare sufficiency
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
Under the Freedom of Information Act 2000, I’d like to make a request regarding your early years sufficiency reporting.

According to the DfE’s Early education and childcare Statutory guidance for local authorities, in accordance to the Childcare Act 2006 and the Childcare Act 2016, LAs are required by legislation to secure sufficient childcare, so far as is “reasonably practicable, for working parents, or parents who are studying or training for employment, for children aged 0-14 (or up to 18 for disabled children)”.

As part of this they should also encourage providers to take a sustainable business approach to planning and signpost providers to resources which can support them.

Local Authorities are requested to report annually to elected council members on how they are meeting their duty to secure sufficient childcare. LA’s are also obliged to make this data available and accessible to parents.

Therefore, I would like to request your most recent evidence of this reporting, and where parents are able to access this.
Answer:

The data from the 2019 childcare sufficiency assessment is being finalised and will be published in the spring and therefore this information is exempt as it is intended for future publication in line with Section 22 of the Freedom of Information Act.  This letter acts as Section 17 refusal notice in respect of this part of your request.
The most recent published information is accessible via https://families.leicester.gov.uk/childcare-professionals/data-collections/csa-collection/ 

Providers interested in developing childcare provision can access this information and support through the Early Education Development team for business planning & resources, which help the market to adopt a sustainable model. 

Parents can access information on finding a childcare places via https://families.leicester.gov.uk/family-information/childcare/types-of-childcare/
The Council here applies the exemption to disclosure contained at Section 21 of the Act, namely the information is already accessible to the applicant by other means as it in the public domain i.e. published on the Council’s website.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


